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Dear Kalamiotes and Friends of Kalamos, it is with great pleasure that we share with you a review of 

the Association's                     work for 2020. A year later, with a number of difficulties, the summer 

season was not full of activities, surprises and pleasant gatherings. Our actions were limited, not to 

mention that they did not exist. 

The activities and gatherings for the past year began with the cutting of the Association's pie. In a 

very nice place, where once again, we met for a beautiful start to the new year. Your response every 

year is very great, and this gives us joy and courage to continue the work and planning of each 

summer season.  

And this year we continued the effort to improve the image of the settlement with cleanings, 

interventions and small projects.  At the beginning of the summer within a few days we cleaned the 

following tasks were done:  

• Oil painting and lighting maintenance of Kalamos Beach 

• Cleaning of grasses and soils of the stream in the great Lefka and parallel creation of some 

parking spaces (in the shade) 

• Cleaning of grasses of the beach and the main road of Samos 

• Cleaning and removal of bazaars and cements from the beach of Kalogria 

• Cleaning from grasses of the streets of Kalogria 

• Cleaning from street greens to Aktaion and at the same time creating some parking spaces 

• Removal of the soils from the road to Kalogria  

• Cleaning and configuration of the parking space granted by the house. Nebi 

• Marking on the road surface for speed and towards parking spaces  

The association's expenses for the above maintenance were: €750. The Municipality of N. Pelion, 

which we thank very much, contributed to the above with materials and consumables for the 

painting and with the offer of a machine for part of the cleanings in Kalogria. 

 

 

Elections 2020 

Within the framework of the Statute of the Association, on 16 August 2020 the elections were held 

for the establishment of the new Board of Directors. We are pleased to inform you that 132 

members voted in this year's vote (up from 114 in 2017). In the new Board of Directors, they were 

elected 
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• Nikos Anagnostos, President 

• Alexandros Kostakis, Vice President, Issues of Kalogria and Finance 

• Peter Thorpe, Vice President, foreign affairs, and construction 

• Jordan Economides, Secretary General 

• Alexandros (Alekos) Rakis, Consultant activities Argalastis, cleaning issues 

• Giannis Zoukas, Technical and Coordination Consultant 

• Agis Soroylas, Consultant for cultural activities and technical support 

At this point the new Board of Directors wants to thank the two outgoing members Xenophonta 

Kalogeropoulos and Giannis Pipei, for their ideas, their offer and work for Kalamos and 

theAssociation. 

Within the framework of our cooperation with the Municipality of N. Pelion, the new Board of 

Directors has listed a number of issues, requests and proposals that have been discussed at the last 

meeting of the Association, at the meetings of the Board of Directors or have been proposed by 

residents and members of the Association who employ the settlement and need a solution. 

• Removal of garbage and old cars from Alonia 

• Argalasti Road - Kalamos, repair and cleaning 

• Lefokastro  Road - Kalamos, asphalting and purchase of Property Panagiotopoulos 

• Beach road repair and road maintenance 

• Beach lighting and extension to Kalogria 

• Support to the actions of the Parking Association during the summer 

• Set a sea access location for people with disabilities 

• Set vessel launching/launching position 

• Set concentration positions in the event of a fire 

• Additional places for waste bins and recycling bins 

 

Economic 

The club's finances present a positive picture. The cutting of the pie and the elections have 

particularly helped this image. Sales of items, even a few, closed the club's obligations to third 

parties. 

• The annual budget from previous years remains at €1200 and includes: 

• 'infrastructure projects', i.e. 'infrastructure projects', i.e. 'infrastructure construction of signs, 

garbage areas, 

• costs for cleaning and maintenance, i.e. beach cleanings, roads, signaling materials 

• expenses for the organization of the Association's events, cutting of pie, rights to films 

shown, purchases of drinks and snacks, 

• expenses for the operation and promotion of The Cane and the events of the Association, i.e. 

photocopies and prints, subscription to the Association's website, etc. 
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In 2020 it closed with the fund having the amount of €2307. This amount includes €135 which are 

members' offers exclusively for work in the church of Panagia.  

The financial statement we would like to close with a special thank you for all the donations to the 

club, for cleaning up, actions for the environment and more generally for supporting the work of the 

club. 

 

Schedule 2021 

The 2021 programme is being prepared! And this year we will have a series of events and activities 

for young and old. We hope that this year we will be able to do everything we plan again. 

Again, a big thank you from all of us for your participation, your offer, your ideas and your review. 

Everything helps us to offer something better every year. 

 

The Board, 

Nikos Anagnostou, 
Alexandros Kostakis, 
Peter Thorpe, 
Jordan Economides, 
Alexandros Rakis, 
Giannis Zoukas, 
Agis Soroulas, 
 

Kalamos, January 2021 

 

 

 


